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Summary of Discussion 

The fourth-term Community Care Fund (CCF) Task Force under the Commission on 

Poverty (CoP) held its fifth meeting on 10 May 2022.  A summary of the discussion 

is as follows: 

1. Members noted the progress of existing assistance programmes and the latest 

financial position of the CCF. 

2. Members also noted the evaluation or completion reports on the “Digital 

Terrestrial Television Assistance Programme” submitted by the Commerce and 

Economic Development Bureau, the “One-off Living Subsidy for Low-income 

Households Not Living in Public Housing and Not Receiving CSSA” Programmes 

(2020 and 2021) and the “One-off Allowance for New Arrivals from Low-income 

Families” Programme submitted by the CCF Secretariat and the “Assistance 

Programme to Improve the Living Environment of Low-income Subdivided Unit 

Households” submitted by the Social Welfare Department.  The relevant reports 

would be submitted to the CoP for reference. 

 

 


